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GOVERNMENT

Ms Christine Hodgkiss

Veolia Environmental Services (Australia) Pty Ltd
PO Box 171

Gladesville NSW 2142

Dear Ms Hodgkiss

Veolia Waste Transfer Terminal, Banksmeadow (SSD 5855)
Approval of Operational Environmental Management Plan

Thank you for your letter dated 15 April 2016 and the following post approval management plans dated
23 July 2016, prepared by Veolia Environmental Services (Australia) Pty Ltd in accordance with the
above development consent:

Operational Environmental Management Plan (OEMP) (Condition 2 of Schedule 4)

Soil, Water and Leachate Management Plan (Condition 10 of Schedule 3)

Waste Management Plan (Condition 20 of Schedule 3)

Waste Monitoring Program (Condition 19 of Schedule 3)

Traffic Management Plan (Condition 29 of Schedule 3)

Odour Management Plan (Condition 34 of Schedule 3)

Air Quality Management Plan (Condition 38 of Schedule 3)

Noise and Vibration Management (Condition 41 of Schedule 3)

Landscaping and Vegetation Management (Condition 45 of Schedule 3)

The Department has reviewed the above management plans and is satisfied that they generally meet the
requirements of the conditions of consent, and as such, the Department approves the OEMP and the
above sub management plans relating to the operation of the waste transfer terminal and associated
infrastructure.

It is noted that the NSW Office of Water (NOW) requested a copy of the final version of the Soil, Water
and Leachate Management Plan (SWLMP). It is requested that you update the SWLMP to include any
additional comments received from NOW and resubmit a copy of the plan to the Department.

It is also noted that the draft Emergency Response Plan dated 28 March 2016 will be finalised once the
site is commissioned and handed to the operational personnel. Please provide a copy of the final plan to
the Secretary within one week from the date of commissioning of the site.

f you have any queries, please contact Emma Barnet on 9228 6412 or
emma.barnet@planning.nsw.qgov.au.

Yours sincerely

(k7

Chris Ritchie 22/6//6
Director
Industry Assessments

as the Secretary's delegate
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